 WHEN WAS THIS LETTER REALLY WRITEN ?

BEFORE THE LAST ELECTION ?
From the Nepean Times, 12th April  1890
        Dear Sir,    I would like to bring your notice the peculiar way in  which the Roads Dept. do their work  Some 2 years ago they had a survey made from Glenbrook to the Bathust Rd., about 2 miles (5K). Not being satisfied they had 2 more surveys made. Then they called for tenders, and after getting them in, withdrew work. We were told that a committee at Springwood objected to the route.........after further discussion, he then goes on to say.....The present track is impassable. The Butcher & Baker cannot get in. One man got bogged on horseback! I smashed my waggon on one ocassion.  Do they want someone to be killed, or is there some underground engineering going on to get the money spent elsewhere, Springwood for instance.    Yours etc MAJOR SHALLARD.
        Yes, the same Major Shallard from the Bee Farm. He must have been passionate about Glenbrook. Was he successful with this campaign? Remember in this era, the resident populations of Glenbrook and Springwood were similar.

